HPC Health Professions Council

23rd December 2008

Dear Denis 

elpnosis 

Your views on the regulation of the counselling and psychotherapy professions are well known and, in the democratic society in which we live, you are entitled to hold those views and to express them as you wish.

However, I note that in your report of the inaugural meeting of the HPC Professional Liaison Group (PLG) for counselling and psychotherapy regulation you compared HPC and the members of the PLG to the Nazi occupiers of France and their Vichy collaborators. No matter what you may think about regulation, I would hope you will realise that seeking to draw any comparison with regimes which perpetrated barbaric acts of racially-motivated genocide and other crimes against humanity is grossly offensive.

Of course, it may be that you intended to offend.
If that is the case then, based on comments made to me by others who have read what you said, you have certainly done so.

I would expect someone who claims to be speaking for a caring profession to be able to conduct a sensible debate about regulation without needing to resort to using offensive and demonising propaganda - ironically, a technique which was part of the Nazis' stock in trade.

Yours sincerely

Marc Seale
Chief Executive and Registrar

